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Executive 
Summary 
 

The minutes of the meeting held on 12th April 2018 are not yet ratified and so will follow. The 
meeting was preceded by a Development meeting.  Key highlights from both meetings are 
reported below. 
 

ASSURE 

 Learning and Development Sub-Group Update- Trainers forum is continuing to 
run successfully. Subgroup completed all identified actions under the plan. 
Learning & Development programme to be revised in line with the Nottinghamshire 
Safeguarding Adult Board (NSAB) strategy. 

 National Learning Disability Mortality Review Programme (LeDER). –Adult 
Safeguarding Lead – Sherwood Forest Hospitals to act as link to LeDeR on the 
board  she will liaise with the Senior Responsible Officer for the Transforming Care 
Partnership   who is due to present the LeDer annual report at the next NSAB  
meeting in June and provide an update on referral figures including Bassetlaw.  

 Safeguarding Adults Reviews Sub-Group Update -No ongoing Serious Case 
Reviews (SCRs) but considering learning from 2 Domestic Homicide Reviews 
(DHR) and 1 Learning Disability Review (LeDeR) 

 Coroner- No further action re contact with the coroner. Individual agencies are to 
address any issues with the Coroner directly. 

 Quality Assurance Sub-Group Update -   Safeguarding referrals have reduced 
along with those leading to section 42 enquiries; repeat referrals have increased 
but QA group looking at this Key Performance Indicator (KPI) as the current 
measure of repeat referrals is not providing an accurate picture, a more appropriate 
measure is being devised.  Care, nursing homes & supported living organisations 
have seen a significant increase in referrals leading to S42 which is welcomed. QA 
Continue to work on breaking down the secondary care referrals.  Significant 
number of referrals from Calverton Hills independent hospital the QA are analysing 
these to ascertain what next steps are required and will feedback to the board. 

 NSAB Strategic Plan 2015-2018 – Plan reviewed- good progress made on 
objectives. 

 NSAB Strategic Plan 2018-2021 – Discussed and agreed. Subgroups will develop 
their action plans in line with the strategic plan. Lack of feedback from front line 
workers was raised as an issue and discussed the lack of referrals from Adult 
services into children’s services and vice versa. The Chair suggested that the 
Board look at Client feedback in the first year and worker feedback in the second 
year, and the Board manager expressed the view that ‘think family’ has already 
been taken account of in the board processes. The board chair will take the lead on 
the prevention strategy. 

 Update on the GP Safeguarding Tool Kit - Combined Childrens and adults tool. 
Circulated by CCG and encouraged practices to use it. Safeguarding quality teams 
work with practices to use the self-assessment tool. Amanda provided an overview 
of the document. Use of the document is voluntary but practices know they will 
have their own CQC inspection and it helps them to prepare. CCG play a quality 



assurance role rather than a regulatory role. Chair requested overview paper of 
how assurance is gained.  

ADVISE 

 Update from the Nottinghamshire Police Anti/Counter Corruption Unit: 
Countering abuse by staff for sexual gain or inappropriate relationships - unit 
within the police that investigates police employees who abuse their powers 
through the pursuit of any emotional relationship or for sexual gain with any 
member of the public.  If any Agencies have a concern about a member of staff in 
public office meeting the criteria the Police counter corruption unit will support on 
how to take forward re this contact 01159672751 for support. 

 Organisational Updates- 

 NUH –change to board member notified.   

 EMAS - change to how referrals are made described, due to a reduction in 
workforce. 

 Sherwood Forest Hospital - have CQC inspection next week. 

 Police update – some changes to senior management personnel covering City 
and County. Structure described. 

 NSAB Chair’s Update -East Midlands Adult network. Good practice sharing group. 
Report on themes from SARs. Regional list of authors for IMRs now available. New 
arrangements for LSCBs based on Wood review. LSCBs will change their titles. No 
changes expected for this Adult board. National SAR library still being developed. 
Most boards sticking with the same 3 priorities.  

ALERT 

 No issues for escalation to the Governing Body.   

 
Ratified minutes from the meeting held on 11th January 2018 are also attached for information. 
A contemporaneous highlight report from this meeting has previously been provided to the 
Governing Body.    
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Recommendation 
 

The Governing Body is asked to: 

 NOTE the contents of the report.  

 


